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DUKINFIELD GROUP NEWS

June 2008
Tameside Local Studies Library:

Just a very short newsletter this month: no major announcements except for the fact the Tameside Local Studies library now has access to Ancestry.com Library edition on four of their computers.

I also thought I would sing their praises load and clear.  We have always known what a wonderful facility we have, but now a self assessment survey completed by the National Archives proves it.  Here are the results of the 2007 survey giving the scores and star ratings for most of our nearby local and county archives: 

· Bury  53.50% *

· Cheshire and Chester 64% **

· Derbyshire 70% **

· Greater Manchester as a whole 62% **

· Lancashire 66.5% **

· Liverpool 60.5% **

· Manchester 70% **

· Oldham 53.5% *

· Rochdale 67.5% **

· Salford – no return

· Stockport 45%  no stars

· Tameside 70.5% **

· Trafford 53% no stars

So Well Done!! Tameside.  I have a copy of the national results if anyone wants a copy via email.  Apparently three star rating is only really achievable if you have county record office status.
CHESHIRE BMD Up-Date:

No new additions this month: Ian Hartas has been on holiday so expect a bumper lot soon.

Tameside Family History website: 
For a long time now my own Tameside family history website had outgrown my free space on AOL it also badly needed a facelift and to move over to newer technology to become future web compliant and to improve accessibility. I have spent a long time redesigning it and it is now privately hosted.  It is absolutely crammed with information for Tameside family historians and will now have room to grow and add new features:          www.tamesidefamilyhistory.co.uk

NEXT MONTH:
I haven’t been able to confirm next month’s talk yet, but I can give advance notice of a very interesting addition to our AGM in September. Sandra McLlaren is going to tell us about her voyage of discovery which has taken her back to two generations before Domesday.  Sandra is the only person I know who has genuinely traced her family back this far.  She also has an interesting tale to tell, time permitting, about two members of the family who were transported as convicts and another about a Mormon branch who kept a diary of their journey to Salt Lake City.
Please keep an eye on our website for details of next month’s meeting to make sure there is no change of plan..
PROGRAMME 2007/2008

· 9 July 2008 - Jan Craig - "Palaeography" 
www.fhsc.org.uk/fhsc/dukinfield.htm
Meetings are held in the Old Chapel schoolrooms, Old Road, Dukinfield, on the second Wednesday of each month (except August), starting at 7.00 pm. A £1 donation is requested and refreshments are provided. Please email me with any items for the newsletter: gayjoliver@aol.com 
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